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OUR MISSION STATEMENT 

The Berryessa Union School District provides all students the skills to become 
Lifelong learners and successful 21st century global citizens. 

Principal’s Message  
Hello Laneview Families, 
Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year. These first 
two weeks of school have gone by so quickly, and I 
cannot believe we are already beginning the month 
of September. Although I have only been here a 
short time, it has been a wonderful experience 
getting acquainted with the Laneview families and 
community.  Seeing the smiling faces of families as 
they arrive at school, and the excitement of the 
students throughout the day, always brings a smile 
to my face. Everyone has been very welcoming, and 
I am feeling very lucky to be a part of this 
exceptional community.  
At Laneview, our staff holds a high standard for 
education, and a commitment for providing the best 
instructional program for ALL of our students. The 
lessons they create for our students are both 
engaging and rigorous, and teach students content 
standards through the use of the 4 C’s (Creativity, 
Collaboration, Critical thinking, and 
Communication).  
As a staff, we strive at building and maintaining 
strong partnerships with our parents, families, and 
communities. There are many ways that you can 
become involved at our school.  We invite you to 
join our PTA. You can attend our School Site 
Council meetings. Be a part of our ELAC meetings. 
Drop by our Pastries with the Principal events. Join 
us at one of our Laneview Family events. As 
always, we also welcome parent volunteers. One 
request we have is that you keep an open line of 
communication between home and school, so that 
we continue to work as partners to support your 
child’s education. TOGETHER, we can make a 
difference to each Laneview student. 
I look forward to continuing to work with you and 
your family this school year. 
Sincerely, 
Maricela Krickovic 
Principal 

Please Welcome the Following Staff to Laneview: 
Erica Mazariegos – Special Ed Teacher 
Elaine Shultz – Social Worker 
Carlos Borba – P.E. 
Dhanshanti Durairaju – Para Professional  
Glensen Estonilo– Para Professional 
 
E-mail Address 
Be sure your child’s teacher and the office has your 
e-mail address.  We will be sending our newsletters 
and other pertinent information electronically. 
  
Pastries with the Principal:  
Join Mrs. Krickovic on Friday, September 13, 
2019 from 8:00am-9:00am in the FIS at our 
“Pastries with the Principal” event. Come and hear 
about some of the exciting things we have 
happening at Laneview, get to know the principal, 
and share some of your concerns. Interpreters in 
Spanish and Vietnamese will be present as well.  
 
Back-to-School/Curriculum Night 
Thursday, September 19, 2019 
 
6:30-7:00pm K, 1st & 2nd  Grade Class Meetings 
7:00 – 7:30pm General Meeting in the Multi                                   
7:30 – 8:00pm 3rd, 4th, & 5th Grade Class Meetings 
 
You will receive information about your child’s 
class, meet his/her teacher and hear about the 
instructional program for this year.  It is strongly 
recommended that students not attend. 

 
Noon Duty Supervisors: Are you interested in 
joining our Laneview staff? We are currently 
looking for Noon Duty Supervisors that can assist 
during our lunch time with yard duty. The positions 
are for about an hour to an hour and a half a day. If 
you are interested, or know anyone that is, please 
apply through www.edjoin.org and search for Noon 
Duty Supervisors Berryessa.  

http://www.edjoin.org/


 
Picture Day will be on Tuesday,  

October 8th    

 
More information will be coming soon. 

 
 

Traffic and Safety  
For safety reasons, no parent parking in the staff 
parking lot.  Please follow the basic safety rules: 

 Watch for children crossing the street 
 Drive slowly and legally when near 

the school 
 Do not leave your car unattended at 

any time 
 Let your child know where you will 

meet him/her after school each day 
 Do not drive in staff parking lot 

          Thank you for keeping our children safe! 
 
Student Pick-Up Information 
Please pick-up your child on time at dismissal.  
There is only 15 minutes of supervision after 
dismissal.  Parents, please make appropriate plans 
for your child’s safety. All schools in the Berryessa 
Union School District have a minimum day every 
Thursday to provide time for professional 
development and instructional planning. Sometimes 
the office staff has meetings after school and there 
will be no one to supervise your child.  Also, if your 
child is required to cross the street when they are 
being dropped off or picked up, please make them 
use the crosswalk. 
Parents, please be polite when driving near the 
school, no u-turns, no jaywalking and please do not 
yell profanities at our staff or volunteers. 
 
Please Don’t Arrive Late to School 
Please teach your child the importance of 
punctuality and consideration for others by getting 
them to school on time every day.  Late arriving 
students not only lose their own learning time, but 
also take the teacher's time from other students.  
 
Laneview PTA  
A HUGE THANK YOU to all Laneview families 
who have joined the PTA and made a donation!  
Your generous support is appreciated.  There is still 
time to join and donate! PTA membership is just 
$10. Anyone can join and participate in planning 

activities.  Also, PTA is asking for a donation of 
$50 (or more) for each student.  Instead of selling 
candy, magazines, or wrapping paper, PTA asking 
families to donate and money raised will go towards 
student assemblies, supplies, equipment, and other 
areas of need around Laneview.  
Have you purchased your Laneview spiritwear yet?  
We have t-shirts, polo shirts, crewneck sweatshirts, 
hooded sweatshirts and zip hoodies in stock.  Grab 
yours today!  Other items like backpacks, shorts and 
sweats can be ordered on-line at 
www.logosetcetera/laneview.  Thursday is a great 
day to wear your spirtwear and show your Leopard 
pride! 
Thursday, Sept 12 at 7pm is our first General PTA 
Meeting.  CHILDCARE WILL BE PROVIDED.  
Please join us as we approve this year’s budget and 
start planning for our Annual Harvest Festival and 
Haunted House! 
Friday, Sept 27 will be our first MOVIE NIGHT!  
Doors will open at 5:30pm and the movie will start 
at 6pm.  Pizza, nachos, popcorn, drinks and snacks 
will be sold.  Hope to see you there!  
 

School Site Council 
School Site Council meets once a month to monitor 
the school plan, review and approve budgets and 
assist in developing the school plan. 
 
Meetings are usually held on the second Thursday 
of each month at 6:00pm for School Site Council 
and 7:00 pm for PTA.  The first meeting will be 
Thursday, September 12th in room 18. 
              
Administration of Prescribed Medication for 
Students 
Two forms, A Permit to Take Medication in School 
form (Education Code 49423) and Allergy Health 
Plan must be completed by the parent/guardian and 
physician for all prescriptive drugs (as well as over-
the-counter medication) to be dispensed at school.  
This form may be obtained from the school office.  
Medication must be sent to the school office in the 
original pharmacy container, including the student’s 
name and the doctor’s instructions.  Do not send 
medication to school in a lunch box or with your 
child as it may be hazardous to another student if 
ingested. 
 
It is the policy of the Berryessa Union School District not to discriminate on 
the basis of sex, religion, race, national origin, or handicapping condition in 
its education programs and activities, or in the recruitment and employment 

of personnel. 

 
 

http://www.logosetcetera/laneview


The next School Site Council meeting will be held 
on Thursday, September 12, 2019 at 6:00pm.  If you 
would like to attend and need an interpreter, please 
call (408) 923-1920. 
 
 Nuestra próxima junta del Concilio Escolar llevará   
 acabo el September 12, 2019 at 6:00pm.   Si usted 
desea atender y necesita interprete por  
 favor llame al (408) 923-1920, 
 
Buổi họp kỳ tới cho hội đồng nhà trường sẽ là vào 
ngày Thursday,September 12, 2019 at 
6:00PM.  Nếu qúi vị muốn thămdủ và cần người 
thông dịch, xin gọi (408)923-1920 
 
Our next PTA meeting will be held on Thursday, 
September 12, 2019 at 7:00pm.  If you would like to 
attend and need an interpreter please call (408) 923-
1920. 
 
Nuestra próxima junta del PTA se llevará acabo el 
Jueves, September 12, 2019 at 7:00pm.  Si usted 
desea atender y necesita interprete por favor llame 
al (408) 923-1920. 
 
Buổi họp kỳ tới cho PTA sẽ là vào ngày Thursday, 
September 12, 2019 at 7:00PM.  Nếu qúi vị muốn 
tham dủ và cần người thông dịch, xin gọi (408)923-
1920. 
Birthday Celebrations and Healthy Snacks 
In an effort to stay in accordance with our Board 
Policy on Nutrition and Health, we are 
implementing the following policy with regards to 
student snacks and birthday celebrations.  We ask 
and need all parents to adhere to the following 
recommendations.   
 
We must remind parents that we cannot give up 
academic time for classroom birthday parties.  
Cake, cupcakes and balloons, are not appropriate 
for school.   
 
If you would like to do something special to 
commemorate your child’s birthday, you could 
donate a book to the class library and perhaps read 
the book to the class.  If you would like to read the 
book to the class, please inform the classroom 
teacher at least one week in advance.  
 Please, NO Surprise drop-ins 
 We recommend fruits, vegetables, etc. 
 Please, NO Cheetos; NO dry noodles; NO 

peanuts 
 
Suggested Snacks for Recess  
 Baby Carrots 
 Cherry Tomatoes 
 Fruit 

 Cheese sticks 
 Dried Cranberries 
 Yogurt or Go-gurt 
 String Cheese 
            Popcorn 
 Goldfish Crackers (whole grain) 
 Triscuits 
 Pretzels 
 Granola Bars 
 Apple Juice 
 Rice cakes 
 Water  
 
Report Absences by Calling (408) 923-1920 
Every day your child is absent from school, you 
MUST call the office to report the absence at  
(408) 923-1920.  If you are calling the office after 
school hours regarding an absence, please leave the 
following information: 
 Your child’s first and last name 
 Room number & teacher name 
 Briefly state the reason for the absence 
 State your name and relationship to the child 

 
Please keep your child out of school if he/she has 

a fever of 100 degrees or higher or vomiting.  
Your child should be symptom free for 24 hours 

before returning to school without the aid of 
medications. 

 
Parent Volunteers 
Parents are encouraged to volunteer at school.  
Please contact your child’s teacher if you are 
available.  This is a powerful way of showing your 
child how important their schooling is to you.  You 
must have an updated PPD (TB) test on file with the 
school office and if you are volunteering in the 
classroom, there are additional forms that must be 
completed before volunteering begins.  Please 
inquire in the office. 
 
Berryessa Union School District Board Meetings 
Location: 1376 Piedmont Road, San Jose, CA  
 Time:       7:00pm           Board Room 
Dates for 2019-2020 year:   Aug. 13th,  Sept. 10th, 
Oct. 15th,  Nov. 12th,  Dec. 10th,  Jan. 14th,  Feb. 11th, 
Mar. 10th, April 7th,  May 12th,  June 2nd  and June 
16th.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Laneview Parent Safety Patrol:  We are looking for 
parents to help us with our morning and afternoon 
Safety Patrol. We need parents who can volunteer for 
15-20mins a day, in the morning and afternoon, to 
help guide our students and families safely across the 
street. Training for parents is available. If you are 
interested, and can help, even once a week, please 
come by the office to fill out a volunteer form or 
email Mrs. Krickovic at mkrickovic@busd.net. We 
hope to hear from you. 
 
 
Procedure for Dropping off Lunches, 
Homework, etc. :  Anyone who is dropping off 
lunch, homework, etc. for a student MUST come in 
the office.  For safety reasons, the student is not 
allowed to meet you outside. Do not use glass 
containers for putting food in your child’s lunchbox. 
 
ROCK After School Day Care 
Laneview is fortunate to have an after school child 
care program available for students from 
kindergarten through fifth grade.  Please contact 
ROCK at (408) 251-6392 for more information. 
 
Box Tops for Education 
Interested in an easy way to help out our school?  
Just cut the official coupons from participating 
packages, have your child put them on a form which 
are located in the office and they have a chance to 
win a prize once a month.  Box Top official 
coupons can be found on many common household 
items from cereals to storage bags.  For a complete 
list, visit boxtops4education.com.   

 
Laneview Vision 

Laneview teachers, support staff, 
students and parents work together to 

empower Laneview students to be  
thoughtful, confident, responsible and caring citizens 

who are life-long learners. 
 
 

Laneview Pledge 
We are thoughtful Laneview Leopards. 

We think about our learning. 
We think about our choices. 

We think about our community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Nutrition Service Information 
If your child qualified for a free or reduced lunch in 
the 2018-2019 school year, you will need to 
complete a 2019-2020 application to see if they will 
continue to qualify. If you have not received an 
application, please stop by the Student Nutrition 
Services office as soon as possible complete one. 
The new SNS office is located at 951 Piedmont Rd  
(next to Piedmont Middle School).  You may also 
apply online by visiting 
https://www.myschoolapps.com.  
 
Anyone may apply at any time during the school 
year. However, the more students at your school 
who qualify for free or reduced price meals at the 
start of the school year, the more money your 
school can receive from the government to spend on 
student programs.  
 
You may obtain your child’s current balance by (1) 
checking on-line at MySchoolBucks, (2) calling the 
school cafeteria, or (3) calling Student Nutrition 
Services at 408-923-1875 or 408-923-1879. You 
can also set-up an on-line account at 
http://www.myschoolbucks.com as review your 
child’s transaction history and current balance. 
There is no charge to set-up the account, but there is 
a transaction fee for making an on-line payment.  
 
This newsletter can be translated into Spanish, 
Vietnamese, Mandarin and Cantonese upon request. 
Someone will call you back to talk about this newsletter 
so you will know what is happening at your school.   
Spanish: 923-1902             Vietnamese: 923-1903 
                  Chinese: 923-1901  
 
Spanish 
Esta información puede ser solicitada para ser 
traducida en español,vietnames, mandarin y cantonese. 
Español: 923-1902.Alguien le llamara para que usted 
pueda saber que esta pasando en su escuela. 
 
Vietnamese 
Trong trường hợp yêu cầu, bản tin này có thể được 
dịch sang tiếngTây Ban Nha, Tiếng Việt, Tiếng 
Trung Hoa và Tiếng Phi. Quí vị cóthể gọi số 923-1903 
và sẽ có người nói Tiếng Việt gọi lại nói chuyện với 
quí vị về bản tin này để quí vị biết điều gì đang xảy 
ratại trường học. 
 
Chinese 
本通訊內容可應要求翻譯成西班牙文, 越南文, 國語, 

廣東話或菲律 賓語。 若需要翻譯, 請打電話923-

1901, 將有專人回電給您, 告訴 

您本通訊中有關您學校的重 

mailto:mkrickovic@busd.net
https://www.myschoolapps.com/
http://www.myschoolbucks.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Laneview School – September 2019 

 
  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  

1  2 
No School 
Labor Day 

 3 
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5 
 
 

1:00pm 
Dismissal 

6 
 

7 

 8 9 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
 
7pm Board Mtg 

11  
 

 
 

 
 

12 
 

1:00pm 
Dismissal 

 
6pm SSC Mtg 
7pm PTA Mtg 

13 
 

 14 

 15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 
 

 

19 Back to  
School Night  

6:30-7:00 
Kd, 1st & 2nd 

7:00-7:30 
General Mtg in 

Multi 
   7:30-8:00pm  
   3rd, 4th & 5th  
1:00pm Dismissal 

20 
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 22 23 24 
 

25 
 
   
 

26 
 
 

1:00pm 
Dismissal 

 

27 
 

Movie Night 
6:00pm 

 28 

29  30     Every 
Thursday 
1:00pm 

Dismissal 

    

   

 



Laneview September Important Points: 
1.  Back to School Night – Thursday, September 19, 2019 

6:30-7:00pm   Kd, 1st and 2nd grade classes 
7:00-7:30pm   Welcome (all parents) in the Multi 
7:30-8:00pm   3rd, 4th and 5th grade classes  

             This is a parent teacher meeting night and it is advised that students not attend. 
 

2. Attendance – Be on Time! 
             4th and 5th grades start at 8:00am 
              Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd and 3rd grades start at 8:15am 
              If your child is late, be sure to come to the office to get a pass. 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
             Điểm tin quan trọng trường Laneview: 

1. Đêm Trở Lại với Trường Học – Thứ năm, ngày 19 tháng 9 năm 2019 
6:30-7:00pm   Thăm viếng các lớp mẫu giáo, 1 và 2 
7:00-7:30pm   Chào đón (tất cả phụ huynh) trong phòng cafeteria/multipurpose 
7:30-8:00pm   Thăm viếng các lớp 3, 4 và 5 

Buổi họp này dành cho phụ huynh và giáo viên vì thế chúng tôi khuyên không nên 
dẫn theo các em học sinh. 

 
2. Tham dự/đi học – Đúng giờ 

Lớp 4 và 5 bắt đầu học 8:00 giờ sáng 
            Lớp mẫu giáo, 1, 2 và 3 bắt đầu học 8:15 giờ sáng 
            Nếu con em quý vị đến trường trễ, xin hãy đến văn phòng trường để xin giấy cho     
phép vào lớp học. 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
        Puntos importantes del boletin de septiembre de Laneview: 

1. Back to School Night (Noche académica)- jueves 20 de septiembre, 2018.            
                  6:30-7:00 pm Visita a los salones de kindergarten, 1◦ y 2◦          

7:00-7:30pm Bienvenida (a todos los padres) en la cafetería/salón de usos        
                       multiples 

   7:30-8:00pm Visita a los salones de 3◦, 4◦, Y 5◦   
Esta es una reunión nocturna de padres y maestros y no se espera que los estudiantes 
vengan. 
 

2. Asistencia- ¡Llegar a tiempo! 
4◦ y 5◦ grados empiezan a las 8:00 am 
Kindergarten, 1◦, 2◦, 3◦ empiezan a las 8:15am 
Si su nino llega tarde, asegurese de que venga a la oficina para obtener un pase. 

 ______________________________________________________________________________ 
Laneview小學     9月份校訊重點 
1.  返校夜 - 星期四，2019年9月19日 

下午6:30-7:00  參觀幼稚園，一和二年級的班級 
下午7:00-7:30 歡迎（所有家長）在學校餐廳/大禮堂 
下午7:30-8:00 參觀三，四和五年級的班級 

        這是一個家長教師會議之夜，建議學生不要參加。 
2      .出勤 – 請準時！ 
              四和五年級從上午8:00開始上課 
              幼稚園，一，二和三年級從上午8:15開始 
              如果您的孩子遲到，請務必到辦公室領取通行證。 

 



Laneview Morning Procedures 
The school playground is not open to students until the first bell.  Students should arrive no 
earlier than 7:55am.  Students, who arrive before the first bell, need to wait behind the 
designated lines.  When the first bell rings at 7:58, 4th and 5th graders should walk to their 
classrooms. Students in kindergarten through 3rd grade may walk to the playground.  
There will be two teachers supervising the playground area when students are allowed on 
campus.  We ask that after the first two weeks, parents and guardians, who bring students to 
school and choose to wait for their children to go to class, stay at the top of stairs in the 
designated area called “Laneview Observation Deck”, while the students walk down to the 
playground. 
The Laneview staff is asking this for several reasons. 

1. Safety – We have two teachers supervising the area.  With numerous adults in the 
playground area, the teachers may not be able to see all of the students and any issues that 
arise.  By only allowing teachers to supervise the playground, adults not associated with 
Laneview can be quickly identified.  

2. Building Responsibility and Social Skills – The Laneview staff values the whole child.  
Not only do we focus on the academics, we also want to build social skills and promote 
positive character traits in our students.  We want students to be able to independently go 
to their lines and be responsible for their belongings.  We also want to encourage them to 
develop social skills by being with their peers before school. 

3. Getting to Class Efficiently – When the bell rings, students on the playground will line up 
and walk to their classroom.  Because we have several classes walking to their rooms, the 
staff requests that the stairways and top of the stairways remain clear so that students can 
get to their destination safely and efficiently. 

After the bell has rung and students have entered their classrooms, we ask that all parents, 
guardians and caregivers exit the campus promptly unless you are going to the office for other 
campus business (signing in to volunteer, turning in paperwork, etc.). 
The Laneview staff appreciates your cooperation in this matter.  We strive to develop a positive 
partnership with all of you with the goal of helping our students achieve and succeed in all areas 
of their lives. 
 

Be kind and considerate to our neighbors.  Please, do not 
park in their driveway at any time when picking up or 

dropping off your child. 
 

 

 
 
 



Parents, Please Join Us For  
Back to School Night  

 

 
 
 

Laneview School’s Back to School Night is an opportunity for 
parents and guardians to meet their child’s teacher and view the 

curriculum our students will learn this school year. 
 

Please join us on Thursday, September 19, 2019 
 

6:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
Visit your child’s Kindergarten, 1st & 2nd grade classes  

 
7:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 

Welcome (all parents) 
in the Multipurpose Room 

 
 

7:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Visit your child’s 3rd, 4th & 5th grade classes 

 
 

This is a parent teacher meeting night. 
It is strongly advised that students not attend. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
   
 
 

 
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Parent’s Name __________________________________ 
 

Parent’s Phone Number ___________________________ 
 

Parent’s Email Address ___________________________ 
 

Student’s Name _________________________________ 
 
____ Yes, I would like to volunteer on a regular basis. 
 

I can help on:  (Please circle day/time you are available.) 
AM = 7:40am-8:20am   PM = 2:20-2:45 (MTWF)   
12:50-1:15 (Thurs) 
 

Mon AM    Tues AM     Wed AM     Thurs AM     Fri AM 
Mon PM      Tues PM      Wed PM     Thurs PM      Fri PM 
 

We need adult Safety Patrol  volunteers 
to help keep all of our students safe!  We 
need 4 parents each morning and afternoon to 
assist the student Safety Patrol team. You will 
be trained.  Commit to certain days of the week 
or only morning or afternoon - we appreciate 
any time you can spare! 
You will be asked to insure the safety of our 
students crossing the street & direct 
our Safety Patrol students at the corner if we 
are able to continue the program. 

 
  If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Krickovic at mkrickovic@busd.net 
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